DAVENTRY CONSERVATIVE ASSOCIATION
annual general meeting

Friday 15 March 2019, 7.30pm 
at Long Buckby Community Centre
President’s opening remarks:
Michael Orton-Jones welcomed members especially Chris Heaton-Harris MP and said “we live in interesting times!”  He welcomed Pamela Goodman, the Area Chairman.
Present:

Michael Orton-Jones (President), John Stephenson (Chairman), John Shephard (Hon. Treasurer), Jo Gilford (Deputy Chairman Political), Clive Brown (Deputy Chairman Fundraising and Membership) and approx. 42 members, most of whom signed the attendance book.

Apologies for absence:
Peter and Catherine Wakeford, John Amos, Anne Ford, Mike Edwards, David Smith, Edgar and Deidre Mobbs, Mike Essery, Colin Poole, Carole Moore, Hugh Lowther, Mary Price, Lunn Moralee, Kevin Parker, Alwyne Wilson, Patricia Wakeford, Chris Millar, Michael Bailey, Wendy Bailey, Tom Davies, Colin Clark, Judy Shephard, Stephen James, Charlie Morton and Emma McClarkin MEP.
1. Minutes of the last Annual General Meeting on 23rd March 2018
The Minutes and all other AGM papers had been available on the Association website for three weeks.  Some members complained that they were unable to access them.  They were advised to contact the office for papers to be sent by post as noted in the covering letter sent by post with the meeting Notice on 22 February.
The Minutes were proposed by Lady Morton, seconded by Cecile Irving-Swift, and agreed.
2. To receive and adopt a Report on the work of the Association for the year ended 31 December 2018

John Stephenson apologised for not having a copy of his Report, but addressed the meeting on the highlights of 2018 events.  He thanked members of the Management Committee for their support and those who had hosted events in their homes.  He thanked all members who had supported events throughout the year and given up their time to attend meetings.

Members were concerned that the Long Buckby Dinner had been cancelled and that a cancellation fee had been paid to the caterers.  Members also asked for information on running the office and lack of contributions from South Northamptonshire C.A. (SNCA) to West Northants.  Mr Stephenson advised that SNCA had been supportive of DCCA in the past when the position was reversed.
The President thanked Mr Stephenson for the Report.

3. To receive and adopt the certified accounts for the financial year ended to 31 December 2018

The accounts were available on the Association website and there were no hard copies available at the meeting.  John Shephard presented the accounts and said that there had been a deficit of £2,700 the previous year, but the accounts now showed a surplus of £5,300.  Reserves had been £15,000 and had now increased to £21,000.  It was agreed that the next meeting of the Executive Council would approve the accounts.
The President thanked Mr Shephard for his Report.
4. To elect Officers of the Association for the ensuing year:

The President dealt with the four officerships en bloc 
a) President

One nomination has been received for Michael Orton-Jones proposed by Amy Howard and seconded by Rose Freeman - there being no further nominations, Mr Orton-Jones was declared elected.
b) Chairman

One nomination has been received for John Stephenson proposed by Gina King and seconded by Rupert Frost.  There being no further nominations, Mr Stephenson was declared elected.

b) Deputy Chairman, Political and Campaigning:
One nomination has been received for Jo Gilford proposed by John Shephard and seconded by Clive Brown - there being no further nominations, Ms Gilford was declared elected.

c) Deputy Chairman, Membership and Fund Raising:
One nomination has been received for Clive Brown proposed by John Shephard and seconded by Jo Gilford - there being no further nominations, Mr Brown was declared elected.

d) Honorary Treasurer:

One nomination has been received for John Shephard proposed by Clive Brown and seconded by Jo Gilford – there being no further nominations, Mr Shephard was declared elected.
5. To appoint auditors or such other persons who may be qualified to certify the accounts:
This matter would be dealt with at the next meeting of the Executive Council.
6. To elect Vice-Presidents for the ensuing year:
The present Vice-Presidents are: Lord Boswell of Aynho, Lady Morton, Mrs Gina King, Cllr Robin Brown, Mr Brian Price, Cllr Cecile Irving-Swift, Cllr Alan Mills, Mrs Anne Donaldson.

There being no further recommendations these were elected en bloc, proposed by Adam Brown, seconded by Clive Brown and agreed.
7. To receive a Report from Chris Heaton-Harris MP
Mr Heaton-Harris addressed meeting.  A Report was circulated and he spoke informally to members.  He encouraged young people to get on the candidates’ list.  He advised that the Conservative Policy Forum, led by Charles Irving-Swift, would feedback constituents’ thoughts on issues of the day directly to Ministers.  Most of his talk and subsequent questions concerned the internal machinations of Brexit and the duty of the Government to deliver the 2016 referendum result.
The President thanked Mr Heaton-Harris and invited him to draw the raffle tickets.
The meeting closed at 9.05pm.
